## Janzen, Heather

FW: Email - Communication - Charles Olfert - Councillor C Block - Cycling Safety - CK 6000-5 **Subject: Attachments:** Letter to council.pdf From: Web NoReply < web-noreply@Saskatoon.ca> **Sent:** Sunday, June 25, 2023 10:08 AM To: City Council < <a href="mailto:City.Council@Saskatoon.ca">City.Council@Saskatoon.ca</a>> Subject: Email - Communication - Charles Olfert - Councillor C Block - Cycling Safety - CK 6000-5 --- Replies to this email will go to Submitted on Sunday, June 25, 2023 - 10:06 Submitted by user: Submitted values are: I have read and understand the above statements.: Yes I do not want my comments placed on a public agenda. They will be shared with members of Council through their online repository.: No I only want my comments shared with the Mayor or my Ward Councillor.: No Date: Sunday, June 25, 2023 To: His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council First Name: Charles Last Name: Olfert Phonetic spelling of first and/or last name: Char-els Olfert **Phone Number:** Email: Address: Calder place Neighbourhood: Adelaide/Churchill City: Saskatoon

Province: Saskatchewan

Postal Code:

What do you wish to do ?: Submit Comments

What meeting do you wish to speak/submit comments ? (if known):: Wednesday, June 28, 2023

What agenda item do you wish to comment on ?: Cycling Safety Motions by Cynthia Block

## Comments:

Dear Council members,

I understand that council will be considering a motion to improve cycling safety in Saskatoon. I would strongly support this initiative. My wife and I have been cycling for many years and have pedalled thousands of miles all over Saskatoon.

There are lots of trails in parks that are safely separated from vehicles as well as many wide streets with low traffic volumes that are great for cycling. However, any time these trails or streets cross a major roadway (ie. 8th street, College Drive, Clarence Ave, 22nd street or Idylwyld Drive, Circle drive), there are major safety concerns. I think the idea of an audit to update the active transportation plan would be a very good idea. Far too many planning and financial resources are currently spent on planning random bike lanes that inflame non-bikers and end up being counterproductive because of the negative publicity.

I think a safety audit would suggest that fixing the basic missing links between the park trails (often close to schools) and creating safe crossing over major roadways would do far more for cycling safely than trying to introduce expensive traffic calming on streets like Dudley, 14th and 31st that are already great for cycling. I would be happy to share a list of inexpensive, minor improvements that could be made throughout the city. Saskatoon Cycles organization also has considerable practical knowledge.

Thankyou for considering the motion. I appreciate that it is not easy to balance many competing interests with limited resources.

Yours truly,

Charles Olfert

## Attachments:

• Letter to council.pdf72.75 KB

Will you be submitting a video to be vetted prior to council meeting?: No

Dear Council members,

I understand that council will be considering a motion to improve cycling safety in Saskatoon. I would strongly support this initiative. My wife and I have been cycling for many years and have pedalled thousands of miles all over Saskatoon.

There are lots of trails in parks that are safely separated from vehicles as well as many wide streets with low traffic volumes that are great for cycling. However, any time these trails or streets cross a major roadway (ie. 8<sup>th</sup> street, College Drive, Clarence Ave, 22<sup>nd</sup> street or Idylwyld Drive, Circle drive), there are major safety concerns.

I think the idea of an audit to update the active transportation plan would be a very good idea. Far too many planning and financial resources are currently spent on planning random bike lanes that inflame non-bikers and end up being counterproductive because of the negative publicity.

I think a safety audit would suggest that fixing the basic missing links between the park trails (often close to schools) and creating safe crossing over major roadways would do far more for cycling safely than trying to introduce expensive traffic calming on streets like Dudley, 14<sup>th</sup> and 31<sup>st</sup> that are already great for cycling. I would be happy to share a list of inexpensive, minor improvements that could be made throughout the city. Saskatoon Cycles organization also has considerable practical knowledge.

Thankyou for considering the motion. I appreciate that it is not easy to balance many competing interests with limited resources.

Yours truly,



Charles Olfert